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Works 
notice
Pedestrian crossing removal and paver renewal works
Flinders Street, Melbourne
21 August to late September 2024

Please be advised that the temporary pedestrian crossing located on Flinders Street, 
between Woolworths Metro and Flinders Street Station, will be permanently removed 
in late August. Bluestone pavers on the northern and southern sides of Flinders Street 
will also be renewed.

When we’ll be working
	– From 21 August to late 

September 2024

	– These works will take place 
24 hours a day to minimise 
impacts on pedestrians and 
businesses.

The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

This temporary crossing has 
supported pedestrian and traffic 
movements during Town Hall Station 
works over the last few years.

These activities form part of works to 
reinstate community spaces around 
our work sites, in preparation of the 
Metro Tunnel opening in 2025.

What to be aware of
	– Work sites on either side of the 

crossing will be fenced off
	– The Flinders Street eastbound lane 

will be closed between Elizabeth 
and Swanston streets, from 8pm to 
6am on 21 and 22 August

	– The Flinders Street westbound 
lane will be closed between 
Swanston and Elizabeth streets, 
from 1am to 5am on 21 and 22 
August

	– Access for business deliveries 
and waste collection will be 
maintained by traffic control

	– During paving renewals works 
crews will work in staged sections 
which will be fenced off

	– The Flinders Street footpath will 
be narrowed to allow for these 
works to be undertaken safely. 
Please follow traffic management 
and signage in the area

	– Multiple crossings nearby are still 
available for pedestrians to cross 
Flinders Street (refer to map)

	– These works will generate some 
periods of high noise and medium 
vibration.

We appreciate your patience while we 
undertake these works. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
contact the Metro Tunnel Project 
information line on 1800 105 105. 

Further information on Town Hall 
Station works can be found at 
metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

What we'll be doing
	– Removing ramped sections of the 

temporary pedestrian crossing on 
the northern and southern sides 
of Flinders Street (refer to map 
for location)

	– Works will include removing 
existing pavers, pouring new 
concrete slab, placement of 
crushed rock, and relaying of new 
pavers

	– Works will involve the use of a 
non-destructive digging truck, 
small excavator, forklift and small 
truck

	– Remaining infrastructure on 
Flinders Street such as line 
markings and traffic signals 
will also be removed , and new 
linemarking will be completed

	– Works will also take place to 
remove and replace pavers on 
the northern and southern sides 
of Flinders Street (see map for 
location).  

	– These works will be staged to 
minimise impacts and footpaths 
will remain open throughout these 
works but will be narrowed at 
times.
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http://metrotunnel.vic.gov.au


Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)
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Flinders Street Station
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Metro Tunnel work sites  

Tram stop

Pedestrian access

Pedestrian crossing removal

Alternate pedestrian crossings

Paving removal and 
replacement works

Short-term late night lane 
closures (21 and 22 August)
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